
  Page 1 of 17 

 
  

   
 
 

05 February 2015 
No. 02 

 
 

Pay attention!  
The Gospel reading for next Sunday 
contains a rather profound reminder to 
us all about the need to pay attention to 
our personal spiritual well-being as we  
start out on a new school year: (see 
Mark 1:35-39).  In the midst of extreme 
busyness, Jesus gets up extra early to 
take time out to pray.  
 
If Jesus of all people needed to do this, 
how much more do we need to set aside 
time to spend with God? What do we do 
when we are "under the pump" - try to 
catch a bit of extra sleep maybe? 
 
There is also an incredible message for us as school staff in relation to the importance of 
modelling. Note that Jesus does not say to His disciples ..."hey come on you blokes, go 
off and find a quiet place - you should be setting time aside to pray."  Jesus simply models! 
He shows by example.  
 
That's a huge part of what spiritual leadership as staff is about - modeling - showing by 
example. Lutheran Schools are places where we show people Jesus. Often that is more 
effectively done, not by standing on soap-boxes and sprouting words - but simply by 
showing people Jesus through our actions. 
 
Two of my favourite quotes to start the year…… 
 

ñWe may be the only copy of the Bible that some people will ever seeò 
Anon. 

 
 

ñPreach the Gospel at all times é and if absolutely necessary, use words.ò 
St Francis of Assisi 

 
 

Neville Grieger 
Assistant Director 

neville.grieger@levnt.edu.au 
 

LEVNT Networks is distributed fortnightly 
Please ensure that ALL staff and school councillors receive this communication 

http://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=mark%201:35-39&version=NIV
http://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=mark%201:35-39&version=NIV
mailto:neville.grieger@levnt.edu.au


https://levnt.sharepoint.com/Administration/LEVNT COMMUNICATIONS/LEVNT Networks/2015/150205.doc Page 2 of 17 
 
 
 

 
 

LEVNT REGIONAL NEWS 
 

Welcome New Principals 
In 2015 we welcome Shane Jurecky to the LEVNT Region as Principal of Good Shepherd 
College, Hamilton.  Shane was previously serving as Director of Staff at Pacific Lutheran 
College, Caloundra, Queensland.  Shane’s installation will take place at 10.00 am on 
Sunday, 08 February at Good Shepherd Lutheran Church, Hamilton. 
 
 
We also note that Verona Wauchope, Principal of St Peter’s Lutheran 
School, Dimboola, will be installed at 9.00 am on Monday, 16 February at 
St Peter’s Lutheran Church, Dimboola.  Verona began her service at St 
Peter’s in Term 4, 2014.  

 
We wish both Shane and Verona every blessing in formally welcoming them in their new 
leadership roles. 

LEVNT Service Awards 2014 
On behalf of LEVNT, I would like to congratulate all staff who received LEVNT Service Awards at the 
conclusion of 2014.   
LEVNT sincerely thanks you for your commitment to Lutheran Education and the years you have served with 
us.  We pray that your work has, and will continue to provide personal fulfilment and an enriching 
development of your gifts and abilities 

 

Order of Australia Medal to John Belani 
Good News Lutheran School’s College Council Member  
Congratulations to John Belani!  John is one of Good News Lutheran School’s Council 
members, and has been since the inception of the school.  On Australia Day, John was 
awarded the Medal of the Order of Australia for his services to the Laverton community.  
We are very blessed to have John as part of our community. 
 
The newspaper article can be found at this site: 
http://www.wyndham.starweekly.com.au/story/1830967/australia-day-builder-john-belani-awarded-oam/ 

Position Vacant 
You will notice in this newsletter an advertisement for the position of Principal of Victory Lutheran College, 
Wodonga.  This is a critically important position and we encourage Principals to challenge suitable staff to 
seek further information by contacting the LEVNT regional office.  (refer Page 7 of the Newsletter) 

Name Change 
Late last year Lutheran Education South Eastern Region 
formalised its change of name. With a view toward moving 
toward an identity, which more accurately represents our 
school communities and their location, our Region is now 
known as Lutheran Education VIC, NSW & TAS (LEVNT). 
This name change is also represented by a change in logo as 
depicted below.  
 
The new brand name clearly depicts the logo of the Lutheran Church of Australia as our logo. This new 
alignment reinforces the schools of our region as schools of the Church, which is critical in terms of our 
distinctive identity as schools where the Gospel informs all aspects of learning. Whilst name changes can 
seem superficial in nature, we view this change in identity as a profound shift in how we wish to be viewed by 
our stakeholders.  
 
This change in name will be the beginning of an overhaul of our regional communications with a new website 
and newsletter in the planning. 
 

http://www.wyndham.starweekly.com.au/story/1830967/australia-day-builder-john-belani-awarded-oam/
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Update on LEVNT Staff 2015 
Tammy Hughes – Operations Manager 
Tammy Hughes has begun her role as Operations Manager at LEVNT.  While a large 
portion of Tammy’s time is allocated to working in the LEVNT regional office on internal 
systems and processes, she will also be interacting with schools primarily on the 
business side.  In her first three weeks Tammy has already begun engaging with schools 
on issues, such as, software licensing, confirming enrolments and helping out with 
recruiting a Business Manager for Hamilton and Tarrington.   
 
Vicki Schilling – Assistant Education Officer 
Vicki has been employed by LEVNT one day a week as Assistant Education Officer.  Her 
background is in teaching and curriculum leadership, most recently as Education Officer, 
Curriculum with Lutheran Education Queensland.   
 
An important focus of Vicki’s work in 2015 is the establishment of curriculum networks 
and sharing across Lutheran schools in our region.  During term 1 Vicki will begin by 
making contact with Principals and Curriculum Leaders in each school, gathering data 
through an online survey and following up conversations and/or school visits in order to build an accurate 
picture of current curriculum projects, strengths and needs (at individual school, hub and regional levels).   
 
This information will shape the nature of networking opportunities and support given over the rest of the year 
and beyond.  Principals and Curriculum Leaders, please keep an eye out for an email from Vicki in the 
coming week or so, and thank you in anticipation for your attendance to the survey. 

LEVNT Staff – Core Duties 
LEVNT Staff are fully committed to serving the schools and early childhood centres of the region by working 
in the most effective way possible.  Below is a list of the key duties for each staff member: 

 
Paul Weinert - LEVNT Director 
LEVNT staff selection and development, LEVNT Strategic Direction, School governance development, Principal performance and 
development, Principal selection & induction, partnerships development, external stakeholder communications, ECC partnership 
development and LEA liaison 

Neville Grieger 
Assistant 
Director 

Graeme Huf 
Business 
Manager 

Tammy 
Hughes 

Operations 
Manager 

Liz Pietsch 
Education 

Officer 

Vicki Schilling 
Assistant 
Education 

Officer 

John Graetz 
Accountant 

Josie Muratore 
Office Administrator 

¶ School 
Improvement 
Framework 
and process 
development 

¶ Spiritual  
development  

¶ Induction 
program 
development 

¶ Principal HUB 
structure 
development & 
implementation 

¶ Leadership 
development & 
succession 

¶ School 
registration 

¶ Business 
Committee 
support 

¶ IR/HR 
committee 
support 

¶ Business 
Manager 
development 
& succession 

¶ Regional 
funding 
structure 
development 

¶ Commercial 
partnerships, 
development 

¶ Risk 
management 

¶ School 
business 
planning   

 

¶ Policy 
development 

¶ Risk 
management 
framework 
development 

¶ Compliance 
documentation  
& 
implementation 

¶ Facilities 
management 
for LEVNT 
Office, 
including IT 

 

¶ Accreditation 
processes 
and 
development 

¶ Formation 
based 
network 
development 

¶ School 
devotion 
development 

¶ ECC 
formation 
program 
development 

¶ Coordinate 
teaching & 
learning 
resource base 
on the LEVNT 
website 

¶ Seek new & 
innovative 
ways to 
connect 
teachers 

¶ Actively initiate 
and facilitate 
partnerships 
with other 
teaching, 
learning & 
resource 
providers 

¶ Assist with 
Equip 
Accreditation 
Program 
delivery  

¶ Assist with 
Pathways – 
Vocational 
Program 
delivery  

¶ Accounts 
payable 

¶ Accounts 
receivable 

¶ Cash flow 
 

¶ Communications 
assistance 

¶ Data management – 
filing storage, 
archiving etc. 

¶ Coordination of office 
schedules, 
appointments and 
meetings (including 
staff meetings), 
conferences, travel 
 

 



https://levnt.sharepoint.com/Administration/LEVNT COMMUNICATIONS/LEVNT Networks/2015/150205.doc Page 4 of 17 
 
 
 

LEVNT Services 
In recent months we have had a number of new enquiries from schools seeking to 
know the breadth of the services provided by the LEVNT Office.  While these 
services will continue to be developed and reshaped as we streamline our 
strategic priorities, our core focus will remain on building capacity in our schools 
through providing support, advice, networking and professional learning.  
 
To give schools an overview of our current services, below is a summary: 
 
Business & Operational 
Support 

¶ Timetabling 

¶ Staff Structure 

¶ School Operations 

¶ Marketing  & promotions workshops 

¶ Coordination and oversight of Government funded School Chaplaincy Program 

Communications ¶ Newsletter 

¶ Memo for your Action 

Compliance ¶ Support with and oversight of Government reporting and acquittal requirements 

¶ Support with VRQA visits 

¶ On site school review visits and maintaining registration 

¶ Engagement and liaison with Regulatory authorities 

Consultancy ¶ Engagement of external consultants to support schools with specific needs 

Financial ¶ Funding distribution and oversight 

¶ Forecasting and budget oversight and review 

¶ Benchmarking and KPI establishment (including ASBA/Somerset surveys) 

¶ General guidance and support  

¶ Financial modelling  

¶ School support  with issues and initiatives 

¶ Development Fund Loans 

Governance ¶ Training workshops and Council professional development 

¶ Attendance at Council/Board meetings 

¶ Strategic planning facilitation and support 

¶ General guidance and support  

¶ Governance Appraisals 

Human Resource 
Management 
 

¶ Enterprise Agreement negotiation (Victorian schools) 

¶ Guidance and support with a range of HR matters in schools 

¶ General counsel 

¶ HR advice and reviews 

¶ Mediation 

Leadership ¶ Principal appointments 

¶ New Principal induction and mentoring 

¶ Senior management appointments  

¶ Principal appraisals 

¶ Principal retreats & conferences 

¶ Principal and Business Manager training 

¶ General guidance and support to Principals and Business Managers 

¶ Supporting the vision for Lutheran Schools 

Legal Services ¶ Engagement  and liaison with Moores Legal on schools’ behalf on specific issues in 
schools that require legal counsel 

Liaison ¶ Linkage between schools and the Church (LCA and its Districts) 

¶ Engagement with service providers 

Loans ¶ Processing of school loan applications 

¶ Liaison with Church departments and LLL 

¶ School access to 5% (matched) loans from LLL without any establishment costs or 
loan fees 

¶ Management of lending arrangements with LLL 
 

Planning ¶ Strategic planning workshops and guidance 

¶ Master planning and business planning guidance and directions 

¶ Better Schools co-ordination 

Risk Management ¶ Emergency management support (Dynamiq) 

¶ WH&S support and audits (NSW schools) 

¶ Individual school risk assessments 

¶ Well-being support to school leadership 

¶ Early Learning Centre engagement and oversight 

¶ Risk register development 
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Spiritual Development ¶ Weekly devotional material and gospel reflections 

¶ Spiritual leadership development  

¶ Christian Studies co-ordination 

¶ Spiritual development for leaders 

Staff Development ¶ Equip training 

¶ Pathways delivery 

¶ LDP co-ordination and support 

¶ Spiritual development workshops 

¶ Individual school staff workshops and retreats 

¶ Regional hub conferences 

¶ Support for staff attendance at Conferences 

 
Should your school wish to engage our staff in any of these activities, please contact our Office 
Administrator, Josie Muratore at josie.muratore@levnt.edu.au 
 

Strategic Intent 
Late last year the LEVNT staff, in consultation with Principals, reshaped the structure of the LEVNT Strategic 
Plan.  The Strategic Plan is now far more targeted and aligned, with clear accountabilities.  The reshaped 
plan maintains a focus on creating partnerships, networks and connectivity with the aim of building capacity 
across our schools.  While ongoing viability and sustainability is crucial, central to the plan is ensuring we 
achieve improved educational outcomes for our students within an authentically Lutheran context. 
 
To achieve our broad goals the LEVNT regional office will not look to duplicate services of other education 
provides (e.g. ISV, AISNSW, IST), but rather promote leverage off quality service providers and the immense 
skill resource base that exists in Lutheran education generally. 
 
A theme of the Strategic Plan is network development and already there are several forums planned to 
initiate on strengthening connections across the region.  Some of these are as follows: 
 

ECC Directors Network Meeting Friday, 06 February 

Chairs Network Day Saturday, 09 May 

Curriculum Leaders Network In development 

Emerging Leaders Network In development 

ICT Leaders Network In development 

Christian Studies Network As per LEVNT Calendar 

Principals HUB Network As per LEVNT Calendar 

 
We welcome ideas about the regional networks, so if you have considered future groups, please contact us. 
 
 
 

Paul Weinert 
 Director 

paul.weinert@levnt.edu.au 

mailto:josie.muratore@levnt.edu.au
mailto:paul.weinert@levnt.edu.au
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CHRISTIAN STUDIES EQUIP - 2015 
 
 

What is Equip? 
 

 
 

EQUIP 
Equip is a 10 module in-service professional learning course for teachers of Christian Studies (CS). The 
purpose of this course is to equip teachers to teach Christian Studies and help them grow in their: 
• own spiritual and theological understandings 
• understanding of the purpose of CS and their role and responsibilities as a teacher 
• knowledge and practice in relation to the Christian Studies Curriculum Framework (CSCF), planning 

units of work and a range of classroom strategies. 
 

Typically, teachers will complete the Equip course in 3 years. Modules 1 and 2 are to be completed in the 
teacher’s first year of teaching Christian Studies, as they are specifically written with teachers new to 
Christian Studies in mind. Teachers then complete 4 modules in each of the next 2 years. These are 
provided by LEVNT in a 2 year cycle, meaning that participants may complete either Modules 7-10 or 
Modules 3-6 in a year. 
 

Modules 1 & 2 are for teachers beginning Equip in 2015   
Please choose a date for both Modules: 

 
Modules 7-10 are for teachers who have completed BOTH Modules 1 & 2 
Please choose a date for each of Modules 7-10: 
 

Module 7 
Venue TBC, Melbourne 
Venue TBC, Melbourne (if required) 
Riverina (venue TBA) 

 
Friday, March 13 
Tuesday, March 24 
Friday, March 20 

Module 8 
 

Venue TBC, Melbourne 
Venue TBC, Melbourne (if required) 
Riverina (venue TBA)  

 
Friday, May 15 
Tuesday, May 26 
Friday, May 29 

Module 9 

 
Venue TBC, Melbourne 
Venue TBC, Melbourne  (if required) 
Riverina (venue TBA) 

 
Friday, July 24 
Tuesday, August 11 
Friday, August 28 

Module 10 
Venue TBC, Melbourne 
Venue TBC, Melbourne (if required) 
Riverina (venue TBA) 

 
Friday, October 09 
Tuesday, October 20 
Friday, October 16 
 

 
Please email registrations to: liz.pietsch@levnt.edu.au 

 
Module 
1 

 
Venue TBC 
Melbourne 
 
Riverina  
Venue TBA 

 
Friday, 
February 20 
 
Monday, 
March 02 

 
Module 2 

 
Venue TBC 
Melbourne 
 
Riverina 
Venue TBA 

 

 
Thursday, July 23 
 
 
Thursday, August 27 
 

mailto:liz.pietsch@levnt.edu.au
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CHRISTIAN STUDIES LEADERS’ DAYS 

Western Hub Friday, 27 February Venue TBA 

Central Hub Friday, 06 March Venue TBA 

Riverina Hub Thursday, 19 March Venue TBC 

Please email registrations to: liz.pietsch@levnt.edu.au 
 
 

Liz Pietsch 
 Education Officer 

Tel:  03 9236 1271  Mob:  0402 041214 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

EMPLOYMENT OPPORTUNITIES 
 

  
 

PRINCIPAL  
VICTORY LUTHERAN COLLEGE, WODONGA 

 
Lutheran Education VIC, NSW & TAS (LEVNT), together with Victory Lutheran Council, Wodonga, 
invites applicants for the upcoming position of Principal of the College. This opportunity becomes 
available due to the present Principal, Mr Cain McDonald, accepting the role as Principal of 
Tatachilla Lutheran College, South Adelaide, commencing term 2 this year. 
 
The Victory Lutheran College is committed to delivering quality Christian based education from 
Prep through to Year 12.  The College is a dynamic educational community, which is experiencing 
strong growth, the expected student population for 2015 is 670. 
 
Victory Lutheran College is located in Wodonga. Wodonga is situated in north eastern Victoria. It is 
a vibrant city and has a regional population in excess of 100,000. It is within a short driving 
distance of the Victorian and NSW Alps, Lake Hume, the Murray River and numerous wine and 
gourmet food regions. 
 
Albury/Wodonga is a major commercial centre, with excellent facilities, which is mid-way between 
Melbourne and Canberra.  It is also an easy drive to Sydney.  All three cities are easily accessible 
by way of regular flights and excellent freeways. 
 
Information booklet can be obtained by emailing josie.muratore@levnt.edu.au  
 

Applications close on Friday, 22 February 2015 
 
 
 
 

mailto:liz.pietsch@levnt.edu.au
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‘THE SPOTLIGHT’ 

THE GOOD SHEPHERD LUTHERAN PRIMARY SCHOOL 
CROYDON HILLS 
 

Welcome 
Good Shepherd welcomed 85 new students to commence the new 
School year (75 new Preps and 10 new students in other classes).  It is 
always a pleasure to welcome new students and their families. On 
Thursday 26th February, we hold a special Welcome Evening. Our new 
families and staff members enjoy a relaxed evening socialising 
together.  

New Staff 
Welcome to our new staff members 
for 2015 Mr Jason Flanagan, Mrs 
Dani Worlley, Miss Amanda Kay, 
Miss Jessica Nettelbeck, Miss Ashley Payet, Miss Tamara 
Quilligan, Mr Bernard Dana, Mr Per Forsberg. Our new staff 
members will be installed at a special service on Sunday 8th 
February. Existing staff members of Good Shepherd and Luther 

College will also be in 
attendance and will be 
affirmed as they continue 
to support the mission 

and ministry programs through their service.  

Opening Worship 
Service 
The Good Shepherd community 
came together to begin the 2015 
School year with our Opening Chapel service. It was tremendous to have 
so many families join us as we came 
together in worship.   
 
Our Term 1 School Captains were also 
installed as part of the service. 

Swimming Squad 
Our 2015 Swimming Squad Trials and Training commenced very 
early in the term.  A squad of approximately 30 students attend 
early morning training sessions three mornings a week.  Good 
Shepherd is proud of its record in school swimming competition 
and we look forward to another successful season in the pool. 

Sister School Partnership 
Towards the end of 2014 Good Shepherd formalised a sister school 
partnership with Nanjing Lasa Road Primary School in Nanjing 
China. This is an exciting new venture for Good Shepherd and we 
look forward to exploring the many opportunities for learning that this 
new partnership will provide. 

Greg Schneider 
Principal 

The Good Shepherd Lutheran Primary School  
 

Back: Jason Flanagan, Dani Worlley, Amanda Kay  
Front: Jessica Nettelbeck, Ashley Payet, Tamara 
Quilligan  Absent: Per Forsberg, Bernard Dana 
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‘THE SPOTLIGHT’ 
LUTHER COLLEGE – CROYDON 
 

 
 
It is a real privilege for us to share the special 
time of transition from primary to secondary 
school with students and their parents.  
 
The Year 7 Camp is intentionally held in the 
first week of the school year as a key event in 
the transition process.  Our Year 7 parents 
have shared many stories with their children 
over the last weekend about the Year 7 Camp. 
It was a great success and the students had a 
wonderful time getting to know fellow 

classmates and Luther staff members through a 
variety of activities.  
 
We have also held our Senior School Opening 
Service and our Middle School Opening Service 
in the last days.   
 
At the Senior School Opening Service we gave 
thanks to God for those who have been chosen 
to serve within our community as we installed 
new staff and the student leaders for 2015.  We 
were blessed to have both Bishop Greg 
Pietsch and Mr Paul Weinert join us for the Service. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

This service was also an important opportunity for the College to publically celebrate the 
achievements of our VCE class of 2014, with the presentation of the College Dux, Proxime 
Accessit and individual subject deuces. We wish our Class of 2014 all the very best as they enter 
the tertiary phase of their educational journey. 
Middle School leaders were installed at the Middle School Opening Service this week.  Parents, 
grandparents and the whole College community joined in congratulating these young leaders. 
 
We look forward to a productive and Christ filled 2015 as we now commence our academic 
program in its entirety for all students. 

Michael Kleidon 
Principal 

Luther College 
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AWLS IN LUTHERAN SCHOOLS 

Education Staff  

Julie Krause – juliek@alws.org.au  
ALWS are thrilled to announce the appointment of our new Community Action Officer – Julie Krause.  Julie 
will work mainly in South Australia, the Northern Territory (this year Alice Springs) and Western Australian 
schools and congregations.  Please make Julie welcome from the 2nd February! 
Vicki Gollasch – vickig@alws.org.au  
Vicki will now focus on Victoria, NSW and Tasmania schools and congregations as well as visit Darwin and 
North Queensland.  She will lead the Teacher Study Tour to Mozambique and a Student Learning and 
Service Tour to Cambodia in 2015. 
Susan Seng – susans@alws.org.au  
Susan’s focus continues for schools and congregations in Queensland.  Susan will also lead the Teacher 
Study Tour to Cambodia this year. 
 
There will be times where all staff will present outside their regions, or work together on larger projects.   
Please let us know if we can help you or your school in any way! 

Awareness Week 09-13 March 2015 

It doesn’t need to be a week, and it can be whenever suits your school best … but Awareness Week 
provides your school with a whole range of resources to inspire, inform and equip your students to be active 
and aware about justice and development. Awareness Week caters for all year levels.   The theme for 
Awareness Week 2015 will focus Welcoming the Stranger with a focus on refugees.   Click here for the 
Awareness Week materials! Please also be aware that all previous Awareness Week materials are always 
available on the website.  

Awareness Days 2015 

ALWS are offering Awareness Days in all states of Australia in 2015.  The theme for Awareness Days in 
2015 will focus on Welcoming the Stranger with a focus on refugees.    
Awareness Day is designed to challenge school leaders and students interested in social justice issues in 
ways that they can make a difference in this world.  Awareness Days have whole group and small group 
activities, guest speakers, workshops, audio visual presentations, food and culture used to inform and 
challenge students about injustice in the world and what we can do to help.  The students who attend 
Awareness Day return to their schools fired-up for the work that can and is being done in the developing 
world. They often take a lead in service learning activities within the school.    
Many schools have opted for their own Awareness Day in 2015 and others will continue to combine with 
other schools as we have done in the past.   
Your school will be e-mailed Awareness Day information flyers and registration information in the first week 
back if the Awareness Day is in Term 1 (and later if your Awareness Day will be held later in the year).   
Please contact our ALWS education staff if you need more details or if you want to organise an Awareness 
Day at your school (either for a Year Level or select group of students).  
Click here to view the locked in dates and venues for Awareness Days.  More dates and venues will be 
added over the coming weeks as schools finalise diaries. 

Teacher Study Tour 2015 - Mozambique 

The 2015 Teacher Study Tour will head to Mozambique (and South Africa) in the June/July school holidays.  
The team has been selected for this incredible opportunity.  

Teacher Study Tour 2015 - Cambodia 

A second 2015 Teacher Study Tour will head to Cambodia in the June/July school holidays. 
The team has been selected for this incredible opportunity, however we can take another couple of teachers 
if you can send me your completed applications in the next couple of weeks.  Contact susans@alws.org.au if 
interested.  

ALWS Student Christian Learning & Service Tours 2015 – Nepal & Cambodia 

Schools who have been accepted into this program will be receiving applications from students in the first 
couple of weeks back and the process for selecting the teams will begin. 
The Nepal Tour will be in the September school holidays and the Cambodia Tour at the start of the 
December holidays.  
 

mailto:juliek@alws.org.au
mailto:vickig@alws.org.au
mailto:susans@alws.org.au
http://www.alws.org.au/index.php/discover-more/schools/awareness-week-2015
http://www.alws.org.au/index.php/discover-more/schools/awareness-days-2015
mailto:susans@alws.org.au


https://levnt.sharepoint.com/Administration/LEVNT COMMUNICATIONS/LEVNT Networks/2015/150205.doc Page 11 of 17 
 
 
 

ALWS Staff Visits 

ALWS staff are available if you would like a guest speaker to visit your school and share about individual 
countries, development work, social justice, water, food, refugees … and so much more!  ALWS have three 
registered teachers on staff, so feel free to invite us into classes to help teach your curriculum.  

Professional Development 

ALWS staff are available to speak to your staff as part of their professional development.  Staff PD topics 
include refugees, service learning and ALWS partner countries.  
We look forward to working with your school this year.  
 

Susan Seng 
Australian Lutheran World Service 

Education Resource Development Officer 
0407117401 | susans@alws.org.au | www.alws.org.au 

 
 
 
 

GRASSROOTS TRAINING - MARCH 

 
 

Check out these exciting two-day workshops offered by Grassroots Training in Melbourne in March.  
Spiritual Resilience 

Equipping for Leadership 
These workshops are great for teaching and non-teaching staff, and anyone involved in Christian ministry. 
Grassroots Training is a ministry of Australian Lutheran College. 
  
Want to deepen your faith and be equipped for ministry? Then consider the Certificate IV in 
Christian Ministry and Theology (10433NAT) through Australian Lutheran College.  
 

E: sts@alc.edu.au            W: www.alc.edu.au        Freecall: 1800 625 193 
  

 
 
 

ISV PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT 
 
Details of Professional Development for 2015 can be found at: 
 
 
 
http://www.is.vic.edu.au/services/professional-learning/calendar/index.shtml 

 

mailto:susans@alws.org.au
http://www.alws.org.au/
http://www.grassroots.edu.au/
http://www.grassroots.edu.au/assets/brochure/2015-Spiritual-resilience-VIC-poster.pdf
http://www.grassroots.edu.au/assets/brochure/2015-Equipping-for-leadership-VIC-poster.pdf
http://www.alc.edu.au/education/courses/show/certificate-iv-in-christian-ministry-and-theology
http://www.alc.edu.au/education/courses/show/certificate-iv-in-christian-ministry-and-theology
mailto:sts@alc.edu.au
http://www.alc.edu.au/
http://www.is.vic.edu.au/services/professional-learning/calendar/index.shtml
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    LEVNT CALENDAR 2015  
 

IMPORTANT DATES/EVENTS DATE VENUE 
LEVNT Office re-opens 12 January  

LEVNT Executive Planning (Office Closed) 19 January LEVNT 

LEVNT Staff Planning 20 January LEVNT (9.00 am to 12.00 noon) 

Australia Day Holiday 26 January  

Term 1  28 January – 27 March  

Week 1 28 January  

Week 2 02 February  

LEA Leadership Working Party 04 February Quality Hotel, Tullamarine 

CLE 05 February Quality Hotel, Tullamarine 

Early Childhood Centre Meeting 06 February LEVNT 

Week 3 09 February  

Royal Hobart Regatta (TAS) 09 February  

Lutheran Principals Australia  
Executive Meeting (LPA) 

09-10 February Adelaide 

College of Directors  (CoD) 10-11 February Adelaide (LEA) 

Central Hub Meeting 12 February Croydon Good Shepherd 
Lutheran Primary School 

DCC Vic/Tas 13 February LEVNT 

Week 4 16 February  

LEVNT Staff Meeting  17 February LEVNT  (9.00 am to 12.00 noon) 

Riverina Hub Meeting 19 February Jindera 

Equip Module 1  20 February Quality Hotel, Tullamarine  

Western Hub Meeting 20 February Hamilton 

Week 5 23 February  

Week 6 02 March  

Equip Module 1  02 March Riverina - TBC 

LEVNT Principals Day 05 March Quality Hotel, Tullamarine 

Labour Day Holiday 09 March VIC, TAS Only 

Equip Module 7 13 March Quality Hotel, Tullamarine 

Week 7 16 March  

Lutheran Principals’ Day 17 March TBC 

Central Hub Meeting 19 March Teleconference 

Equip Module 7 20 March Riverina - TBC 

NSW District Synod 
20-22 March Warrambui Retreat & Conference 

Centre 

Week 8 23 March  

Governing Lutheran School Project  23 March LEVNT 

Equip Module 7 24 March Quality Hotel, Tullamarine 

Lutheran Education Australia 
Leadership Working Party 

26 March Adelaide 

Lutheran Education Australia 
Formation Working Party 

26 March Adelaide 

Lutheran Education Australia Business Managers’ 
Working Party 

26 March Adelaide 

College of Directors Plus 27 March Adelaide 

DCC Vic/Tas 27 March LEVNT 

End of Term 1 27 March  

School Holidays 28 March – 12 April  

Governance School Project Team 28 March TBC 

Board for Lutheran Education Australia (BLEA) 28 March Adelaide 

Good Friday 03 April  

Easter Monday 06 April  

Leadership Development Program (LDP) Mentor 
Training 

07 April  

Leadership Development Program (LDP)  Leadership 
Conference 

08-10 April  

Term 2 13 April – 26 June  

Week 1 13 April  

Central Hub Meeting (Conference Planning) 14 April Teleconference 

Central Hub Conference 
17 April Staff Conference – Luther 

College  

Governing Lutheran School Project Team 18 April  

Week 2 20 April  

LEVNT Staff Meeting 21 April LEVNT 

Business Managers Meeting 23 April Quality Hotel, Tullamarine 

ANZAC Day 25 April   



https://levnt.sharepoint.com/Administration/LEVNT COMMUNICATIONS/LEVNT Networks/2015/150205.doc Page 13 of 17 
 
 
 

Week 3 27 April  

CLE Meeting 30 April Quality Hotel, Tullamarine 

Western Hub Meeting 01 May Horsham 

NATIONAL LUTHERAN SCHOOLS WEEK 03 – 09 MAY 

Week 4 04 May  

Principals Retreat 06 – 08 May Campion Retreat Centre 

Governing Lutheran Schools Project (Council Chairs 
Workshop) 

09 May TBA 

Week 5 11 May  

Lutheran Principals Association Executive Meeting 
(LPA) 

11-12 May Brisbane 

College of Directors (CoD) 12-13 May Brisbane (LEQ) 

Equip Module 8 15 May Quality Hotel, Tullamarine 

DCC VIC/TAS 16-17 May Shepparton 

Week 6 18 May  

LEVNT Beginning Teachers’ Day 18 May LEVNT 

LEVNT Staff Meeting 19 May LEVNT 

Week 7 25 May  

Equip Module 8 26 May TBA 

Riverina Hub Meeting 27 May Walla Walla 

Equip Module 8 29 May Riverina – TBA 

Principals Day 29 May Quality Hotel, Tullamarine 

Week 8 01 June  

Emerging Leaders Day 03 June TBA 

Queen’s Birthday Holiday 08 June  

Week 9 09 June  

Governing Lutheran Schools Project (Team Meeting) 13 June TBA 

Week 10 15 June  

LEVNT Staff Meeting 16 June LEVNT 

Week 11 22 June  

Board for Lutheran Education Australia (BLEA) 25-26 June Via video teleconference 

DCC VIC/TAS 26 June LEVNT 

End of Term 2 26 June  

School Holidays 27 June – 12 July  

Term 3 13 July – 18 September  

Week 1 13 July  

Week 2 20 July  

LEVNT Staff Meeting 21 July LEVNT 

Equip Module 2  23 July Quality Hotel, Tullamarine 

Equip Module 9 24 July Quality Hotel, Tullamarine 

Week 3 27 July  

Lutheran Education Australia (LEA) Business 
Managers Working Party 

27 July Adelaide 

Lutheran Education Australia (LEA) Leadership 
Working Party 

28 July Adelaide 

Lutheran Education Australia (LEA) Formation 
Working Party 

29 July Adelaide 

CLE Meeting 30 July Quality Hotel, Tullamarine 

Western Hub Meeting 31 July Nhill 

Bank Holiday (NSW) 03 August  

Week 4 03 August  

Riverina Hub Meeting 04 August Wodonga 

DCC VIC/TAS 07 August LEVNT 

Week 5 10 August  

Equip Module 9  11 August Quality Hotel, Tullamarine 

College of Directors (CoD) 13-14 August LSA 

Central Hub Meeting 14 August Geelong 

Week 6 17 August  

LEVNT Staff Meeting 18 August LEVNT 

CLE Meeting 20 August Teleconference 

Week 7 24 August  

Equip Module 2 27 August Riverina – TBC 

Equip Module 9 28 August Riverina – TBC  

Week 8 31 August  

Principals & Business Managers Day 04 September Quality Hotel, Tullamarine 

LEVNT Schools Assembly  05 September Quality Hotel, Tullamarine 

Week 9 07 September  

Lutheran Principals Association Executive Meeting  
(LPA) 

10-11 September Melbourne 
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¶ Please note change/s marked in red 
 

 

 DCC VIC/TAS 12-13 September Tandara 

Week 10 14 September  

LEVNT Staff Meeting 15 September LEVNT 

End of Term 3 18 September  

School Holidays 
19 September – 04 
October 

 

Board for Lutheran Education Australia  (BLEA) 28-29 September Brisbane 

ASBA Conference for Business Managers 
28 September – 01 
October 

 

Lutheran Church Australia (LCA) General Synod  
30 September – 04 
October 

Brisbane 

Term 4 
05 October – 18 
December 

 

Week 1 05 October  

Equip Module 10 09 October Quality Hotel, Melbourne 

Labour Day 12 October NSW 

Week 2 12 October  

LEVNT Staff Meeting 13 October LEVNT 

CLE Meeting 15 October Quality Hotel, Melbourne 

Equip Module 10 16 October Riverina – TBC 

Week 3 19 October  

Equip Module 10  20 October Quality Hotel, Tullamarine 

Week 4 26 October  

LEVNT Business Managers Day 26 October Quality Hotel, Melbourne 

Western Hub Meeting 30 October Portland 

Week 5 02 November  

Melbourne Cup Day 03 November VIC 

Riverina Hub Meeting 05 November Wagga Wagga 

Central Hub Meeting 06 November Hobart 

Week 6 09 November  

College of Directors (CoD) 12-13 November LEVNT 

Week 7 16 November  

LEVNT Staff Meeting 17 November LEVNT 

Week 8 23 November  

DCC VIC/TAS 27 November  LEVNT 

Week 9 30 November  

LEVNT Staff Meeting 01 December LEVNT 

CLE Meeting 03 December Quality Hotel, Melbourne 

Week 10 07 December  

Week 11 14 December  

End of Term 4 18 December  

LEVNT Office Closes 18 December Reopens 12 January 2016 

Christmas Day 25 December  

Boxing Day 26 December 28 December (in Lieu) 
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LEA News for school leaders:   4 February 2015  . 
 
 

 
 

From the LEA Executive Director [Stephen Rudolph] 
 

Congratulations LEA joins the LCA and LEQ in congratulating Mr Robin Kleinschmidt on being 
awarded a Medal of the Order of Australia for his service to education and the 
Lutheran Church of Australia. 
 
Robin began his career in Lutheran schools at St Peters Lutheran College 
(Indooroopilly) and in 1980 began Redeemer Lutheran College (Rochedale) as the 
Founding Headmaster, where he served until 2001.  He has also served on 
numerous LCA and Lutheran education committees (including BLEA and CLEQ), as 
well as several other education bodies (ISQ and QCAA). 
 
Robin and Noela have formed a most effective team in their joint service to the LCA 
and the Australian community and we celebrate this recognition of Robin’s 
outstanding service to so many people. 
 

Empowering others to 
lead and manage 
instructional improvement 

ACEL are offering a one day seminar on 23 February 2015 (8.30am-4.30pm) in 
Sydney led by Professor Jim Spillane. 
 
Professor Jim Spillane is a leading expert in education policy, school reform 
and school leadership.  Must read - Prof. Jim Spillane’s latest work, 'The 
Practice of (School) Instructional improvement: Improvement, (Infra)-structure 
& Instruction'. 
 
In this first International Congress for School Effectiveness and Improvement 
(ICSEI) monograph, Prof. Spillane argues that research and development work 
on sustainable school improvement and school effectiveness must engage 
the practice of instructional improvement. 
 
Further information available at: 
https://www.acel.org.au/acel/ACELWEB/Active/Event_Display.aspx?EventKey
=15WS1S&WebsiteKey=20e11af7-b4d0-4ed8-b16e-21ea248da601  
 

Call to support the 
leadership and wellbeing 
of school principals 
[30 January 2015] 

National principal wellbeing workshop series launched  
As students around the country commence their school year, Principals Australia 
Institute is calling on Australians to respect and support school principals.  
“Our students need great leaders. Great leaders need great support,” says Susan 
Lenehan, Chair of Principals Australia Institute’s Board.  
Research clearly shows that the profession is a challenging one.  
Principals and deputy/assistant principals:  

¶ experience far higher prevalence of offensive behaviour at work than the 
general population  

¶ adult-adult bullying is 4-times higher  

¶ threats of violence are 5-times higher  

¶ actual violence (7-times the rate of the general population)  

¶ score less than the general population on positive health measures such as 
happiness, mental health and the personal wellbeing index.  

¶ score higher than the general population on all negative measures including 
burnout, stress and sleeping troubles  

Read the full media release  
 

God and Science in 
Classroom and Pulpit 
 
Graham Buxton, Chris Mulhern 
& Mark Worthing 
Morning Star Publishing 
9781925208412 
$22.95 

 

Controversies about science and faith – especially debates about creation and 
evolution – continue to engage Christian teachers and pastors. How do they deal 
with such questions and respond with answers that are both informed and 
intelligent? 
 

This book acknowledges that science can be an uncomfortable topic in Christian 
schools and churches. The authors recognise that teachers and pastors need a 
framework for thinking through the hype surrounding these topics so that they can 
identify the genuine core concerns of people of faith. 
 

Written by three highly respected and experienced educators and pastors, the book 
will assist in creating a conversation and dialogue on how to discuss science and 
faith in an open and honest way. It will also help teachers and pastors in their 
ministry of shaping the minds and hearts of members of the Christian community. 
 

Order form is attached to this edition of LEA News you email: 
sales@morningstarpublishing.net.au  

 

http://acfel.informz.net/z/cjUucD9taT0xMjA1NzIyJnA9MSZ1PTUwODYwMTk5MiZsaT03NzQ0MzMz/index.html
http://acfel.informz.net/z/cjUucD9taT0xMjA1NzIyJnA9MSZ1PTUwODYwMTk5MiZsaT03NzQ0MzMz/index.html
http://acfel.informz.net/z/cjUucD9taT0xMjA1NzIyJnA9MSZ1PTUwODYwMTk5MiZsaT03NzQ0MzMz/index.html
https://www.acel.org.au/acel/ACELWEB/Active/Event_Display.aspx?EventKey=15WS1S&WebsiteKey=20e11af7-b4d0-4ed8-b16e-21ea248da601
https://www.acel.org.au/acel/ACELWEB/Active/Event_Display.aspx?EventKey=15WS1S&WebsiteKey=20e11af7-b4d0-4ed8-b16e-21ea248da601
http://www.yooyahcloud.com/PAI20/K01Fxb/MR_Call_support_school_principals.pdf
mailto:sales@morningstarpublishing.net.au
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From the LEA Assistant Director: Formation [Anne Dohnt] 
  

Professional Learning in 
2015 
 
 

Christian Studies 
Dialogue Australasia National Conference  

10th-12th April Brisbane 
Recreate teaching RE through the Arts 
Visit their website to register: http://www.dialogueaustralasia.org/ 

 

Chaplains and Pastoral care 
Understanding & Promoting the Mental Health & Wellbeing of Young 
People  

National Conference 
7th, 8th May Melbourne Cricket ground 
Keynote speakers: Dr. Michael Carr-Gregg and Susan McLean 
Register at: http://www.criticalagendas.com.au/National/understanding-
promoting-the-mental-health-wellbeing-of-young-people-may-7-15 

 

Formation Websites 

¶ Catching Fire is the Brisbane Catholic Education formation website. It has a 
range of resources that can be accessed through the site or purchased from 
the Brisbane office. http://www.catchingfire.qld.edu.au/home 

¶ 21st Century Faith Formation provides a range of resources and websites to 

assist with faith formation for students and adults. 
http://www.21stcenturyfaithformation.com/ 

  

 
 

From the LEA Assistant Director: Leadership [Shane Paterson] 
  

Teachers on net / LEA 
scholarship 

Each year ToN and LEA are pleased to be able to offer to principals of rural / 
remote schools a scholarship of $2000 (per region) to be used for professional 
learning activities, which may be otherwise financially prohibitive due to distance / 
remoteness. Applications for this grant are now open and close on 6th February 
2015. Further information can be accessed at: 

http://www.lutheran.edu.au/assets/Uploads/pr/policies/Awards%20Scholarships/TO
NScholarship%20October%202015.pdf 
 

ACEL membership 
 

LPA has negotiated a group membership with ACEL once again this year. 
Normal subscription is $195 but LPA rate is $150. Last year schools could 
nominate other members of staff to be included in this group rate. To facilitate 
registration for 2015 the following process will occur: 

¶ All principals will be automatically invoiced under the group scheme 

¶ If you want senior staff members included you will need to email me by 
the 14th February with names. All senior staff nominated last year will be 
removed from the current list. Senior staff members will be added to the 
list once we have been informed via email to Shane Paterson 

 

Leadership 
Development Program 
(LDP) 
 

LDP 4 finished at the end of last year with 32 participants successfully 
finishing the course. There are a further five participants who, for a variety of 
reasons, had to defer during the course of the program, but are working 
towards completion. In April, LDP5 will commence with 25 new participants.  
 

 
 

From the LEA Business Manager [Stephen Kroker] 
  

LEA Sick Leave 
Emergency Fund (SLEF) 

School business managers and bursars please note: 
The payout rate has been declared for claims for schools that are members of 
the Sick Leave Emergency Fund.  Claims for 2014 will be paid at $345 per day.  
The claim form is now available on the LEA website.  Click here to access 
 

Staff entitlement 
transfer 

If your school has had staff move to another Lutheran school, please ensure the 
LEA Staff Entitlement Transfer form is completed to ensure the staff member’s 
entitlements are transferred to their new school.  This needs to be completed within 
one month of the person’s move so for staff who have commenced at a new 
Lutheran school from January 2015, forms need to have been completed and sent 
on by 28 February 2015. 

 

LExICON enhancement 
 
******************************
***  

A significant enhancement of LExICON has been completed ready for use by school 
administrators from Monday 9 February 2015. 

 
Schools are now able to upload data from their HR/payroll system directly into 
LExICON via a CSV file.  It is essential that the data exported from your school HR 

http://www.dialogueaustralasia.org/
http://www.criticalagendas.com.au/National/understanding-promoting-the-mental-health-wellbeing-of-young-people-may-7-15
http://www.criticalagendas.com.au/National/understanding-promoting-the-mental-health-wellbeing-of-young-people-may-7-15
http://www.catchingfire.qld.edu.au/home
http://www.21stcenturyfaithformation.com/
http://www.lutheran.edu.au/assets/Uploads/pr/policies/Awards%20Scholarships/TONScholarship%20October%202015.pdf
http://www.lutheran.edu.au/assets/Uploads/pr/policies/Awards%20Scholarships/TONScholarship%20October%202015.pdf
mailto:Shane.paterson@lutheran.edu.au
http://www.lutheran.edu.au/assets/Uploads/pr/policies/Administration/LEA%20Funds/emergencyM14.doc
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Schools can now upload 
data from their 
HR/payroll system  
******************************
*** 
 

system aligns precisely with the LExICON CSV template, eg,   
Column A = Title; Column B = First name; Column C = Middle name; Column D = 
Surname; Column E = Previous name (maiden name), etc. 
[a CSV template is available on the LExICON site]  
 
When the CSV file has been created, it is a simple process to have that file updated 
periodically (we suggest a minimum of once per term) from your school HR/payroll 
system.  LExICON administrators can upload CSV files via the CSV screen.   An 
onscreen Import School Data ï Summary will display which indicates how many 
staff were successfully updated or created.  It also indicates how many staff were 
not successfully updated.  This information will also be sent automatically via email 
to the school administrators in the LExICON system. 
 

The LExICON handbook has been updated to reflect this enhancement.  Principals 
are asked to ensure their school LExICON administrator is advised of this 
change. 
 

Please do not hesitate to contact the LEA national office if you encounter any 
problems with this new facility – Tel 08 8267 7318 or email lea@lutheran.edu.au  
 

 
 

LEA federal news  

ACARA Update Extra  
[22 January 2015] 

Click here to read the latest ACARA eNewsletter 

 
  

 
 

 

mailto:lea@lutheran.edu.au
http://www.acara.edu.au/acara_update_20150122.html

